
An interested Selection of Articles & News Feeds

April 15, 2017 

L.S.

You are reading a try out issue of a press articles selection, collected from mainly interna-
tionalist sources.

This is a project under development, looking for an appropriate formula, with the ambition of
releasing one issue per month.

An effort has been made to categorize the selected articles, their themes or questions, and
to broadly situate their respective publishers politically;

My idea is firstly that this selection may be useful as a resource for readers who are inter-
ested in publications by internationalist groups and authors, and secondly that they can con-
tribute themselves to the compilation by signaling important publications. Once the overview
part of the work has acquired an acceptable regularity, there may be time for publishing ab-
stracts of interesting articles and brief appreciative contributions.

A responder has suggested that this press selection may be of use for coordinating the trans-
lation of texts and articles among groups and individuals within the internationalist milieu,
which seems an interesting idea to me.

Special attention is paid to the first statement of position by a proletarian international-
ist group (the ICT) on the current exacerbation of imperialist tensions and confrontations,
following the military action taken by the ‘Trump administration’ apropos a recent poison gas
attack in Syria. Large extracts of this statement are presented after the overview.

Please let me know whether you’re interested in receiving this kind of digest newsletter.
Your comments on this initiative and eventual notifications are welcome.

Henry Cinnamon,

The editor

P.S. Albeit French, German and Dutch are spoken as well, the language of Shakespeare has been
chosen as lingua franca because of its international importance.

Legend Highlighted article categories

The International Situation apropos “Brexit” and “Trump”

On the historical alternative

Workers’ struggles 

The question of war 

Editor: henry.cinnamon@gmail.com 
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February 2017, week no.’s 05 – 08 

1. Title: Russia, China and the USA’s New World Disorder English

Date: February 3, 2017

Author: Jock / CWO

Web link: http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-02-03/russia-china-and-the-usa%E2%80%99s-
new-world-disorder 

References: German-Dutch communist Left / ICT

Categories: Analysis of the international situation / imperialist tensions and rivalries

Appreciation: Exhaustive, important to read.

2. Title: The Proletarians Must Respond to Trump and to All Capitalist States English

Date: February 16th, 2017

Author: RL / Revolution or War (IGCL)

Web link: http://igcl.org/The-Proletarians-Must-Respond-to 

References: Italian communist Left / ex–(IF)ICC

Categories: Brief statement on the international situation

Appreciation: Alarmist on the perspective of a world war...

3. Title: The Trump election and the crumbling of capitalist world order English

Date: February 20, 2017

Author: Steinklopfer, Late January, 2017 / ICC

Web link: http://en.internationalism.org/international-review/201702/14255/trump-election-
and-crumbling-capitalist-world-order 

References: Italian communist Left / M. Chrik / Luxemburgism

Categories: Analysis of the international situation 

Appreciation: Well readable. Without footnotes or explicit references to the ‘Theory of decom-
position’.

4. Title: Council communism or councilism? - The period of transition

Date: February 23, 2017

Author: Fredo Corvo

Web link: • http://pantopolis.over-blog.com/2017/02/critical-book-review-of-philippe-
bourrinet-the-dutch-and-german-communist-left-1900-68-by-fred-corvo.html   ; 

• http://libcom.org/blog/council-communism-or-councilism-period-transition-
23022017   

References: Communist Left / German-Dutch Left / Council communism

Categories: Critical Book review of Philippe Bourrinet: “The Dutch and German Communist Left
(1900- 68)” 

Appreciation: An important critique of some profound misunderstandings of the German-Dutch com-
munist Left

http://libcom.org/blog/council-communism-or-councilism-period-transition-23022017
http://libcom.org/blog/council-communism-or-councilism-period-transition-23022017
http://pantopolis.over-blog.com/2017/02/critical-book-review-of-philippe-bourrinet-the-dutch-and-german-communist-left-1900-68-by-fred-corvo.html
http://pantopolis.over-blog.com/2017/02/critical-book-review-of-philippe-bourrinet-the-dutch-and-german-communist-left-1900-68-by-fred-corvo.html
http://en.internationalism.org/international-review/201702/14255/trump-election-and-crumbling-capitalist-world-order
http://en.internationalism.org/international-review/201702/14255/trump-election-and-crumbling-capitalist-world-order
http://igcl.org/The-Proletarians-Must-Respond-to
http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-02-03/russia-china-and-the-usa%E2%80%99s-new-world-disorder
http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-02-03/russia-china-and-the-usa%E2%80%99s-new-world-disorder
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February 2017, week no.’s 05 – 08 

5. Title: Theses on the Role of Communists in the Economic Struggle of the Working
Class

English

Date: February 26, 2017

Author: Communist Workers’ Organisation

Web link: http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2016-02-26/theses-on-the-role-of-communists-in-
the-economic-struggle-of-the-working-class 

References: German-Dutch communist Left / ICT

Categories: Position on militancy & minorities

Appreciation:

March / April 2017, week no’s 12 – 13

1. Title: « De la crise à la communisation » de G.Dauvé French

Date: Saturday 25 March 2017

Author:

Web link: http://dndf.org/?p=15729 

References: ‘Communisation’

Categories: Book Announcement for mid-May 2017, ‘éditions Entremonde’

Appreciation: The latest from an influential ideologue of ‘communisation’ 

2. Title: Trump et le nouveau monde French

Date: 29 mars 2017

Author: Communistes Internationalistes (Le Fil Rouge), 2017

Web link: http://lefilrouge17.blogspot.com/2017/03/trump-et-le-nouveau-monde.html 

References: Italian communist Left / Bordigism / a group from Marseilles

Categories: Analysis of the international situation. Lenin on imperialism and opportunism

Appreciation: Important to read, interesting reflections

3. Title: Holocaust Survivor Confronts Trump’s Immigration Enforcer English

Date: March 29, 2017 

Author: A. Kliman, MHI 

Web link: http://www.marxisthumanistinitiative.org/resistance-to-trumpism-2/holocaust-
survivor-confronts-trumps-immigration-enforcer.html 

References: Trotsky / Dunayevskaya

Categories: Press release / anti-trumpism / pro-democratic activism

Appreciation:

4. Title: Notes on a factory uprising in Yangon English

Date: 30 March 2017

Author: Soe Lin Aung, Chuǎng 

Web link: http://chuangcn.org/2017/03/yangon-factory-uprising/ 

References: ‘Communisation’ / Modernism 

Categories: Workers’ struggles; An analysis of strikes and riots in Myanmar

Appreciation: A welcome focus on South-East Asia. Theoretically limited for ‘academism’

http://chuangcn.org/2017/03/yangon-factory-uprising/
http://www.marxisthumanistinitiative.org/resistance-to-trumpism-2/holocaust-survivor-confronts-trumps-immigration-enforcer.html
http://www.marxisthumanistinitiative.org/resistance-to-trumpism-2/holocaust-survivor-confronts-trumps-immigration-enforcer.html
http://lefilrouge17.blogspot.com/2017/03/trump-et-le-nouveau-monde.html
http://dndf.org/?p=15729
http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2016-02-26/theses-on-the-role-of-communists-in-the-economic-struggle-of-the-working-class
http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2016-02-26/theses-on-the-role-of-communists-in-the-economic-struggle-of-the-working-class
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March / April 2017, week no’s 12 – 13

5. Title: Arthur Goldstein (KAPD): Gegen den Nationalkommunismus! German

Date: 1. April 2017

Author: GIS

Web link: http://gis.blogsport.de/2017/04/01/arthur-goldstein-kapd-gegen-den-
nationalkommunismus/ 

References: Italian communist Left / O. Damen / ICT

Categories: Historical text, annotated by GIS

Appreciation:

6. Title: Alexi Navalny is no “honest guardian” against Kremlin oppression, anarchists
warn

English

Date: April 1st, 2017

Author: KRASS (Russian section of the IWA)

Web link: http://www.aitrus.info/node/4915 

References: Anarcho-syndicalist / Internationalist 

Categories: Statement on recent events in Russia / the ‘democratic opposition’ after 2012

Appreciation: Long time, no see

7. Title: The Brooklyn Rail - Field Notes English

Date: April 1st, 2017

Author: Paul Mattick

Web link: http://brooklynrail.org/2017/04/field-notes/Editors-Note-04-2017 

References: German-Dutch communist Left / council communism / P. Mattick

Categories: Editor's Note (on the Trump presidency and its opponents’ limited scope)

Appreciation:

8. Title: Behind the Myths: A Review English

Date: April 1st, 2017

Author: Peter St. Clair / BR Field Notes

Web link: http://brooklynrail.org/2017/04/field-notes/Behind-the-Myths-A-Review   

References: Related to Marx’ and Kautsky’s critique of religion, tending to atheism

Categories: Book review on the religious question / Christianity – Judaism - Islam

Appreciation:

9. Title: The election of Donald Trump and the degradation of the capitalist political
apparatus

English

Date: April 2, 2017

Author: Henk, a ‘close contact’ of the ICC in the USA, 2/16/2017.

Web link: http://en.internationalism.org/icconline/201704/14285/election-donald-trump-and-
degradation-capitalist-political-apparatus 

References: Italian communist Left / Luxemburgism / ICC

Categories: Analysis of the political difficulties of the US bourgeoisie

Appreciation: Very detailed on the campaign and domestics policies of the USA. ‘Theory of decom-
position’

http://en.internationalism.org/icconline/201704/14285/election-donald-trump-and-degradation-capitalist-political-apparatus
http://en.internationalism.org/icconline/201704/14285/election-donald-trump-and-degradation-capitalist-political-apparatus
http://brooklynrail.org/2017/04/field-notes/Behind-the-Myths-A-Review
http://brooklynrail.org/2017/04/field-notes/Editors-Note-04-2017
http://www.aitrus.info/node/4915
http://gis.blogsport.de/2017/04/01/arthur-goldstein-kapd-gegen-den-nationalkommunismus/
http://gis.blogsport.de/2017/04/01/arthur-goldstein-kapd-gegen-den-nationalkommunismus/
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April 2017, week no. 14 – 15

1. Title: May 1, Amsterdam: jobless and flex workers block at the May 1 demonstration
of FNV

English

Date: April 4, 2017

Author: Harry Westerink / Doorbraak

Web link: http://www.doorbraak.eu/may-1-amsterdam-jobless-and-flex-workers-block-at-the-may-
1-demonstration-fnv/ 

References: Leftist humanist / syndicalism / activism

Categories: Call to participate in a leftist & union demonstration on May 1st / Netherlands

Appreciation:

2. Title: USA: Unions Welcome the New Boss English

Date: April 6, 2017

Author: A.Sm./ CWO

Web link: http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-04-06/usa-unions-welcome-the-new-boss 

References: Italian communist Left (O. Damen) / ICT

Categories: Statement on the role of the AFL-CIO (unionism and Trump administration) 

Appreciation:

3. Title: It’s War English

Date: Saturday, April 8, 2017

Author: Fd, 7 April 2017; Translated from the Italian 8 April 2017

Web link: http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-04-08/it%E2%80%99s-war 

References: Italian communist Left (O. Damen) / ICT

Categories: Statement on the US military action of Thursday 6 April in Syria

Appreciation:

4. Title: Spanish dockworkers, Brexit, and the European Union English

Date: Sunday, April 9, 2017

Author: Chilli Sauce, blog of “an insurgent education worker” 

Web link: http://libcom.org/blog/spanish-dockworkers-brexit-european-union-09042017 

References: Anarchist 

Categories: Workers’ struggles / Europe

Appreciation:

5. Title: Het agrarische vraagstuk, een gepasseerd station? Dutch

Date: Thursday, April 13, 2017

Author: Fredo Corvo

Web link: https://arbeidersstemmen.wordpress.com/2017/04/13/het-agrarische-vraagstuk-een-
gepasseerd-station/ 

References: German-Dutch communist Left / Council communism

Categories: The agrarian question revisited (Marx / GIC / Bordiga / P.Jonas)

Appreciation:

https://arbeidersstemmen.wordpress.com/2017/04/13/het-agrarische-vraagstuk-een-gepasseerd-station/
https://arbeidersstemmen.wordpress.com/2017/04/13/het-agrarische-vraagstuk-een-gepasseerd-station/
http://libcom.org/blog/spanish-dockworkers-brexit-european-union-09042017
http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-04-08/it%E2%80%99s-war
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6 Start Date: 5. April 2017. Last updated: 15. April 2017

Special attention:

Title: It’s War

Date: Saturday, April 8, 2017

Author: Fd, 7 April 2017; Translated from Italian, 8 April 2017

Web link: http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-04-08/it%E2%80%99s-war 

References: Italian communist Left (O. Damen) / ICT

Category : Statement on the US military action of Thursday 6 April in Syria

Extracts from F.D.’s statement of position “It’s war”
Introduction:

Last night US President Trump, without the Pentagon’s consent, without waiting for the UN to
finish its investigation as to whether the massacre of 72 civilians in the Syrian town of
Khan Sheikhun, was attributable to Assad or “collateral damage”, gave the order to launch 59
missiles against the Syrian air base from which the gas attack would have been launched. The
airport was destroyed as oil supplies and weapons flew into the air with at least 5 deaths in
Assad’s military.

1. The domestic roots for ‘Trump’s drastic action’ on Syria

The domestic one is that, with the lowest approval rating that any newly elected American
president has ever had, he had to do something “extraordinary” to give credibility to his
verbal “shots”. (…) Trump’s action is a reminder of the need to “defend” those promises of
heaven and earth to the American people; a strong deed worthy of the words that he has
uttered.

2. It’s international roots

On the international scene Trump has understood that to stand by, as the previous administra-
tion partly did, could cause significant damage to US imperialism allowing their imperialist
competitors to make further advances. (…) What is currently the most pressing problem for the
new US administration is the strong and visibly armed return of US imperialism to one of the
hottest areas of the international arena, the Middle East, Syria and the Mediterranean.

3. Analysis

The real problem for Trump is to prevent Russia from supporting the regime of [the] “dictator
of Damascus” and with it Putin’s opportunity to maintain Russia’s merchant, and especially,
military fleets in the Syrian ports of Latakia and Tartus. (…) So giving their Russian oppon-
ent a free hand over the Syrian issue would bring the risk of greater naval rivalry in the
Mediterranean and big trouble for the strategies of the Pentagon.

(…) It’s a warning to those who need it. To Russia over military hegemony in the Mediter-
ranean, to China to keep a tight rein on North Korea, “otherwise we'll do it”, to Iran, which
directly participates in the war against Isis trying to make imperialist gains in terms of
territory and oil against the US’ Saudi ally. (…)

Behind all this there is, as ever, the war over “pipelines” (…) all competing over the price
of crude oil and for control of the trade routes of the Asian gas market.

http://www.leftcom.org/en/articles/2017-04-08/it%E2%80%99s-war
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4. Estimation of the gravity of the international situation

The major imperialist powers are mobilising with worrying speed and determination. From a
strategic standpoint the indiscriminate use of force and the risk that it could turn into
general carnage across a range of contested territories has become the most likely course on
both the military and economic fronts. Faced with this prospect which is already partly a
reality, (…) we must add a tragic appeal to the masses worldwide. If this is the imminent fu-
ture for humanity (…) then we have to make war on war, to struggle against capitalism for a
world that has no need of exploitation, crises, wars and millions of dead to survive.

5. Conclusion (Response)

Only a revolutionary process can stop the war and with it destroy the economic system that
sustains it. Only a new way of organising the production and distribution of social wealth
can and must be a guarantee that such barbarity is not continually repeated with tragic inev-
itability.

Fd, 7 April 2017. 
Translated from Italian, 8 April 2017

(Emphasis by the editor)


	Extracts from F.D.’s statement of position “It’s war”

